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May 14, 2022 
 

Delegation of the Contact Department of Zhongguancun Science 
Park in Belarus visited BSUIR 
 
On May 11, the official meeting of the BSUIR Vice-Rector for R&D Viktor Stempitsky and the 
Deputy Head of Ltd. “SINOMACHBEL”, Deputy Head of the Contact Department of 
Zhongguancun Science Park in Belarus Hu Bo took place. 
 

   
 
The sides discussed the cooperation in the field of science and education during the meeting. 
“SINOMACHBEL” suggested to provide support in finding partners for BSUIR in China. BSUIR 
in turn can provide Chinese organizations with online consultations, lectures, and seminars in 
the fields of nanomaterial and new functional material development, micro and 
radioelectronics, microwave technology, analysis of electromagnetic conductivity of 
radioelectronic devices, 5G telecommunication network planning, speech protection, etc.    
 
Moreover, the sides discussed the possibilities of BSUIR to participate in project competitions 
and scientific forums, conducted by Zhongguancun Science Park, as well perspectives of 
sending Chinese students to obtain Master and Ph.D. degrees at BSUIR. The Vice-Rector for 
R&D Viktor Stempitsky mentioned the plans of BSUIR to launch a grant competition to 
support youth science and invited "SINOMACHBEL" to become a partner. 
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The cooperation between BSUIR and Ltd. “SINOMACHBEL” (the resident of the Belarusian-
Chinese “Great Stone” Industrial Park) has a history since 2021. With the help from the 
Company the University was able to find partners in China to conduct joint scientific projects 
in the field of nanomaterials. As a result, 2 applications were submitted for the joint 
Belarusian-Chinese project competition, organized by the State Committee on Science and 
Research of the Republic of Belarus and Ministry of Science and Technology of the People’s 
Republic of China. 
 
This year the Company became an official sponsor of the VIII International Scientific and 
Practical Conference “Big Data and Advanced Analytics Conference and EXPO”. During the 
conference, specialists from Ltd. “SINOMACHBEL” introduced their report on the topic 
“Zhongguancun Science Park and SINOMACH Torch Park: New Opportunities for 
Development of Innovative Science and Technology Cooperation between Belarus and 
China”. 
 

mailto:science@bsuir.by
http://www.science.bsuir.by/en

